LEPC Quarterly Meeting

August 31, 2020 
    Noon, Zoom  
Minutes

	Agenda
	Notes
	Follow up 

	  Roll call
	Appointed members:    Shawn Esterl, Ladonna Reinert, Brendan Mackay, Robert Keech, Jared Heinze, Kati Gardner 
Invited Guests:  Rick Horn  
	  

	Approval of last meeting’s minutes
	Brendan moved and Kati seconded approval of January minutes.  Approved. 
	 

	Communications
	Fire school in Beloit Sat and Sun September 12 & 13.  Jared sent information to fire chiefs.  
	

	Treasurer report: 
	No Report    
	   

	Special Guest: 
	   Southern Star was to present on pipeline.  Will invite to next meeting 
	   

	Old Business: 
	· Tier II reports should all be in and fire chiefs should have copies.  
· Shawn will look for new Business & Industry rep      
	Shawn follow up on this.  

	New Business:
	·  Covid updates – The City of Lincoln wastewater has been tested to see if the virus is found in the wastewater.  This was done July 16.  No reports available yet.   Our positive cases have increased but there is no indication of community spread.  Most are contacts of a known positive case outside of our county or travel related.  
· New emergency manager – County commissioners are interviewing this week and next week.  

· Training and Exercise requirements – These have been cancelled due to Covid.  An after action report can be added to the EM system.  

· The Bureau of Reclamation has some virtual classes for those that need them. 

· Any department can do an exercise but one will not be set up by emergency management at this time. 


	   

	 Individual  Reports:
Environmental 
	 Shawn reported that water well testing and inspections have been increasing even with Covid.  Will be interested in the waste water report
	   

	  Business
	none
	 

	 Sheriff’s office

 
	none    
	 

	  PIO 
	   Reported that you can go to the Kansas State Firefighter Association website to find the information on the fire school and which classes are being held.  
	 

	  Regional Homeland Security
	   No update. 
	 

	 Co. Commissioners
	    No report.  
	  

	Emergency Mgmt.
	Health Department still working on updating some ID cards
The mitigation plan resolutions are almost finished. 

Reminded the group that the EM can order supplies if needed.  
	  

	Fire 
	 Reported on Fire School      
	Fire meeting with chiefs Sept. 9 

	 EMS 
	     No report
	

	Lincoln Co. Hospital
	      Continuing with COVID response. No visitors allowed yet.  Screening of employees is continuing.   Will get with Ladonna about supplies 
	  

	Lincoln Co. Health Dept. 
	Continuing with COVID response.  Flu shots are in.   
	

	 Regional EM  
	No report   
	 .  

	Transportation 
	No report
	

	 Community Groups 
	No report 

	

	Public Comments:  
	None   
	  

	Adjourn
	Meeting Adjourned.  Our next meeting will be Thursday, November 5th d, noon at the Emergency Services Building    
	

	Announcements:  
	
	


Submitted by Ladonna Reinert, Secretary 

